
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To whom this may concern,
 
PAN-AFRICAN COUNCIL LETTER OF ENDORSEMENNT OF THE 6TH REGION African
Diaspora 6th Region Elections
 
The United Negro Improvement association & African Communities League UNIA & ACL is
endorsing the process for the African Diaspora representatives to the African Diaspora 6th Region
Elections Assembly as an individual organisation representing the European region at the African
Union’s Economic, Social and Cultural Council (ECOSOCC).
 
 
The UNIA & ACL is an organisation based on doing for self as race via leadership, economic
development, through universal nationalism. The aim is to have  a united brotherhood and
sisterhood among the race; to promote race pride and love; to assist the needy; to aid in the
abolishment of alien control in the whole of Africa; to establish diplomatic agencies in the
principal countries and cities of the world for the representation and protection of all members of
the race; to build educational institutions in Africa; to conduct worldwide commercial and
industrial intercourse for the good of the race; to improve conditions in all Black communities.
And, our slogan is ‘Africa for the Africans, those at home and those abroad’.
 
With that said we (UNIA &ACL) stand firmly with the  AU- ECOCOCC and it’s rights to represent
and have a presence in the diaspora to be included in the Twenty representatives to be around
the round table.
 
It is therefore in this spirit that I on behalf of the UNIA &ACL wish to formally endorse the
nomination process proposed during the Town Hall Meeting of the 6th Region Elections and the
global zoom meeting at the next meeting.
 
This approach will effectively guide the subsequent steps towards the final selection and election
of the 20 representative seats designated for the 6th Region. The 6th Region represents the
global African Diaspora, and the process recommended has demonstrated a comprehensive and
inclusive approach to engaging stakeholders across the Diaspora. The process aligns with the
principles of transparency, inclusiveness, and accountability, which are critical in ensuring fair
representation of the diverse voices of the Diaspora.
 
We are confident that this process shall lead to the selection of qualified and committed
individuals who will positively and effectively represent the interests of the African Diaspora.
 
We fully support this initiative and are happy to participate within a team of regional leaders for
the Americas and/or support in any of the other regions where we have representation who may
be in a position to help to facilitate this process. The 6th Region would benefit greatly from your
rich expertise and experience which stems from a leadership, legal training and vast experience.
 
Yours Sincerely.
 



Nyasha Brown
Secretary
UNIA ACL London Division 284


